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Above: Todd Pepin with his fleet of Extreme Flight planes and his helicopters he 

enjoys extreme 3D flight in each sport. He will fly any chance he gets.  



 

 

The February Club Meeting is  

Thursday, February 8th, 2018 at 7:00pm 

Location: PUD3 Bldg 

2621 E. Johns Prairie Rd. 

Shelton, WA, 98584  
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R/C News 

February 2018 Volume 16, Issue 2 

S P E C I A L  

P O I N T S  O F  

I N T E R E S T :  

 The club meeting 

will be Thursday, 

January 11th at 

7:00 pm. Location: 

PUD3 Bldg. 

 2018 Membership 
dues are now $100. 
Please send mem-
bership dues to 
SFRCF C/O Mark 
Pentony, 180 
Vuecrest Dr. Un-

ion Wa 98592 

 FAA registration is 
mandatory again.  
All members need 
to register with the 
AMA.  As long as 
you still have your 
FAA registration 
number, be sure to 
place it in your air-

craft. 

 WIN FREE RAFFLE 
TICKETS FOR A 

(see page 3) 

  

Cluď MeetiŶg MiŶutes 

Thursday, JaŶuary ϭϭth, ϮϬϭ8 

MeetiŶg Đalled to order at ϳ:ϬϬ 

Treasurer Report: Mark PeŶtoŶǇ read the 
Treasurers Report.  Treasurers report 
passed as read. 

Safety: Toŵ ǁeŶt oǀer the ďasiĐ safetǇ pro-
Đedures.  AŶd reŵiŶded ŵeŵďers to alǁaǇs 
ĐheĐk there CG.  

Old BusiŶess: No old ďusiŶess to disĐuss 

EǀeŶts: GatheriŶg ideas for eǀeŶts.  

        ϲ/Ϯ/ϭϴ: WiŶter Build ChalleŶge: JodǇ 
said the eǀeŶt ǁould haǀe safetǇ iŶspeĐtioŶ 
statioŶs.  The WBC is ŵore aďout partiĐipa-
tioŶ thaŶ the rules.  The foĐus ǁas to eŶ-
Đourage people to ďuild.  Daǀe WiŶdoŵ 
ŵeŶtioŶed that he is ďuildiŶg his WBC pro-
jeĐt ǁith his daughter. 
        ϲ/ϯ/ϭϴ: MotioŶ passed to haǀe a FuŶ 
FlǇ or flǇ iŶ.  
        ϴ/ϰ/ϭϴ: All SĐale FlǇ IŶ: MotioŶ 
passed to haǀe aŶ All SĐale FlǇ IŶ 

        ϴ/ϱ/ϭϴ: MotioŶ ǁas ŵade to haǀe a 
Need For Speed/Big Bird FlǇ IŶ. MotioŶ 
passed. 

Field Trips:  Meŵďers talked aďout the up-
ĐoŵiŶg NW Model Eǆpo  JaŶuarǇ Ϯϵth. 

        Heritage Museum: Field trip to the 
Heritage Museuŵ iŶ FeďruarǇ.  SharoŶ Diaz 
ǁill look iŶto tiŵes aŶd eǀeŶt dates at Her-

J a n u a r y  C l u b  M e e t i n g   

M i n u t e s  

itage Museuŵ iŶ FeďruaǇ.  SuďjeĐt ǁas ta-
ďled uŶtil the FeďruarǇ ŵeetiŶg. 
         EǀergreeŶ Museuŵ, aŶd MĐMiŶ-
Ŷǀille Sǁap Meet oŶ MarĐh ϭϬth. Cluď 
ŵeŵďers talked aďout goiŶg to the Eǀer-
greeŶ Museuŵ aŶd MĐMiŶŶǀille AirĐraft 
Modelers Sǁap Meet.  Sǁap ŵeet taďles 
are sold out.  Seǀeral ŵeŵďers are plaŶŶiŶg 
oŶ atteŶdiŶg.  DiĐk Roďď suggested staǇiŶg 
oǀerŶight aŶd eŶjoǇ the ŵuseuŵ oŶ SuŶ-
daǇ. 

PreseŶtatioŶ: Roď KoeŶig did a preseŶta-
tioŶ oŶ saŵples of glue that ǁere doŶated. 

Coŵŵittee Meŵďership: The Đluď ǁould ϯ 
Đoŵŵittees: Field Coŵŵittee, Prograŵs 
Coŵŵittee aŶd EǀeŶts Coŵŵittee.  SigŶ up 
sheets ǁere passed to ŵeŵďer-
ship.  Meŵďers ǁere oŶlǇ alloǁed to sigŶ 
up for oŶe Đoŵŵittee. 

Neǁ BusiŶess: IŶdoor flǇiŶg ǁill resuŵe iŶ 
MarĐh.  The NWSMA SĐale Qualifiers eǀeŶt 
ǁill ďe at Faro Field oŶ ϳ/Ϯϳ/ϭϴ 

FAA RegistratioŶ: FAA registratioŶ is ŵaŶ-
datorǇ agaiŶ.  All ŵeŵďers Ŷeed to register 
ǁith the AMA.  As loŶg as Ǉou still haǀe 
Ǉour FAA registratioŶ Ŷuŵďer, ďe sure to 
plaĐe it iŶ Ǉour airĐraft. 

MeetiŶg ǁas adjourŶed at ϳ:ϱϮ            



 

 

Just a reŵiŶder!!! Please reŵeŵďer to duŵŵǇ loĐk 
the gate oŶlǇ ǁheŶ ŵeŵďers are preseŶt aŶd loĐk 
the gate ǁheŶ ǁe leaǀe.  There ǁas aŶ issue oŶ MoŶ-
daǇ ǁhere the State Patrol reŶted the ruŶǁaǇ aŶd 
Đould Ŷot get the port Đoŵďo loĐk to opeŶ, ďut ours 
ǁas uŶloĐked.  WheŶ the ŵaiŶteŶaŶĐe staff ĐheĐked 
aŶd serǀiĐed our Đoŵďo loĐks todaǇ, the FlǇers loĐk 
ǁas opeŶ. 
 
The Google group is a platforŵ for ŵeŵďers to post 
suďjeĐts that pertaiŶ to aǀiatioŶ aŶd Đluď orieŶted 
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M o n t h l y  P r o g r a m s  

Want to win free raffle tickets? The first 

monthly program will be about how to conduct 

a safety inspection on your airplane.  Members 

will be able to win free raffle tickets for a 80” 
wingspan Canadair CL-415 during the presenta-

tion.  So how is that for a teaser!! Come to the 

meeting this Thursday to join in the fun. We 

will have a microphone and presentation tools 

at meetings from this point forward. 

Mark Pentony is needing ideas and topics for 

monthly club meeting programs.  Volunteers to 

do presentations is also wanted and appreciat-

ed.  Contact Mark Pentony 

at m.f.pentony@hcc.net. 

Special thanks to Rob Koenig for doing a 

presentation 

about samples 

of glue that 

was donated. 

aĐtiǀities. 
 

To preǀeŶt delaǇs iŶ ŵeŵďership reŶeǁals please 
seŶd ĐopǇ of ĐurreŶt AMA Đard, ĐheĐk aŶd a self ad-
dressed staŵped eŶǀelope to the Treasurer direĐt-
lǇ.  Mark PeŶtoŶǇ ϭϴϬ E. VueĐrest Dr., UŶioŶ WA 
ϵϴϱϵϮ. QuestioŶs: ŵ.f.peŶtoŶǇ@hĐĐ.Ŷet 
 

IŶdoor flǇiŶg ǁill resuŵe iŶ MarĐh ;late FeďruarǇ if 
ǁe are luĐkǇͿ.  

P o i n t s  t o  R e m e m b e r  

Canadair CL-415  

Specifications:  

Wing span: 2050 mm / 80.7 in  

Fuselage length: 1476 mm / 58 in  

Flying weight: 4540 g / 10 lbs  

Wing area : 976.5 sq in / 63.4 sq.dm  

Engine Required: 2c 0.52x2pcs  

Radio Required: 6-channel, 9 Servos  
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We discussed going to the Heritage Museum in Everett in 

February.  It hasn’t been scheduled yet.  We will talk about it 

more at this month’s club meeting.  

The McMinnville Aircraft Modelers Swap Meet is March 10th 

at the Yamhill County Fairgrouns.  Several members are going 

to go.  RV parking is available at the McMinnville Aircraft 

Modelers flying field locate 

The Rogue Eagles RC Club in Medford Oregon is having their 

Winter Build Challenge on April 14th (weather permitting). We 

reserved an Airbnb 8 miles from the flying field.  It’s a house 
with an attached apartment.  There are two kitch-

ens, two living rooms and three bedrooms.  RV 

parking is available at the Airbnb and at the flying 

field. 

 

U p c o m i n g  F i e l d  T r i p s  

2 0 1 8  

N W  M o d e l  E x p o  

The 2018 NW Model Expo is in the 

books.  Feedback was positive.  

Congratulations to our club’s young-
est member Timmy Hanstine for 

winning the NW Model Expo Over-

all Fun Fly Competition.  We are 

very proud of you, and look forward 

watching you grow up and rule the 

extreme R/C world. 



Item D is nothing more than a large tuna

fish can. I use these cans and also the smaller ones

to hold parts or templates as needed when building

or repairing my models. You need several of these

. your shop.

Item E is a customized Robart foam cradle.

base is original but the supports are made from

foam with tapered slits in them. These

are primarily used to support the wing in a vertical

. position during construction. This is one of the

most used tools in my shop.

Items F are wing rib alignment and holding

tools for installing ribs. In the plywood one the slot

. .this case 1/8") is a snug fit to the balsa and 90

nF"TT''''~'' to the bottom. In use the template is

rocked forward forcing the rib down against the

bottom sheeting. The glue can then be applied with

the other hand while the rib stays aligned. The

orange unit is a commercial unit from House of

Balsa but I do not believe it works as well.

The second picture shows the airframe as it

is currently. The paper Christmas wrap tube will

allow the aileron servo lead to be installed after the

is finished. What is not shown is a sleeve

of bubble wrap that will cover the left wing

and protect it from hanger rash while

.uUL.;JUU·, L6 the right panel. The model at this time is

60 percent done and about 18 hours have

spent getting to this point.

If you have decided to build a single

airplane from the 60's or 70's some

"'''~~.b'-~may have to be made. I have built ailerons

the wing, reduced the dihedral in the wing, and
The pictures that accompany this months enlarged the rudder and elevator. These changes

column are primarily of the tools I have talked will ailow the model to fly a little more lively but it

about when I started building the Shearwater should still be docile. When this model and others

seaplane. like it were designed the radio system was very
Item A are the dihedral angle templates. The rudimentary. A spring loaded switch was held and

longer one is used to cut the root end of the spars the control (say right rudder) went hard over and

before installation. The smaller tem~lates have stayed there as long as the switch was held. If you

bottom tabs glued on and they are pmned down at wanted additional right rudder the switch had to be

the root rib. The rib is tilted an? ~inned to the top pulsed through left rudder before right rudder was

of the templates and when the rib ~sglued the again available. Because of this slow contr?l

cutout on the base tab allows the rib to be glued response most single channel models were ill fact

without harming the template. free flight aircraft interrupted by radio. However,

Item B ar~ the cap~e blocks.used to hoid if you would like a docile aircraft build the mode~

the bottom spars m place pnor t? glumg. you have selected just as it was designed. You will

Item C is the template.Wl~ the cup hooks have a great trainer. Next time we will use

attachments used to cut the wmg nbs. unconventional materials in our models.

By Dick Robb

Builder's Comer



 

 



 

 



 

 

 Sanderson Field R/C Flyers  

2018 

Winter Build Challenge 

COME JOIN US IN THIS GRASSROOTS MOVEMENT!! 
  

Welcome to the 2nd Annual SFRCF Winter Build Challenge.  The idea of the challenge is to encourage 

people to build model aircraft.  You will not be judged on your building skills.  That is not what the 

challenge is about.  The point of this challenge is to encourage people to build, and to create a platform 

to help each other out with tips and techniques. 
 

We will have a maiden flight fly-in on June 2nd, 2018. The aircraft must take off, make at least one lap 

and land.  If you are not comfortable flying your plane, you can have someone else fly it for you.  At that 

time successful entrants names will be eligible for a prize, and receive a commemorative challenge coin.  

Here are the build challenge rules! Remember to post your picture on our Facebook page. 

1. Must be a new build from a balsa kit. No repairs jobs of previously flown aircraft. 

2. New builds can be scratch built or assembled from a kit--(no arfs). Entries can be built 

from balsa, foam, or other materials. No ARF’s or Foamies.  
3. Previously started kits ok, but must be less than 50% completed/not covered when picture 

is posted. 

4. Can be any size or type of kit (lock/tab, die cut, scratch built) 

5. Can be glow, gas or electric 

6. Open to any AMA club member 

7. Must be completed prior to AND flown at maiden party 

8. All progress photos will be shared with the  

Sanderson Field R/C Flyers Facebook Group  

Camping is available for $20 per night (Friday 6/1 ~ Saturday 6/2) 

Questions, suggestions and ideas: 360-490-0191  

Email: sharonelenya@gmail.com 

  

  

Support your local hobby shop!! 
Special thanks to Gregg Marshall & the Portland Sky Knights for sharing your idea. 

  



Event Schedule: 
Friday July 27th 

Registration 10:00am 

Static Judging 11:00am to 5:00pm 

 

Saturday July 28th
 

Pilot’s Meeting 8:30am, Late Static  
Judging 

Flying from 9:00am to 4pm                    
 

Sunday July 29th
 

Flying 8:30am to 2:00pm, Awards at 
2:30pm 

Scale Rally, And USSMA  
Qualifier 

Classes: 
Pro-Am Sportsman (Novice) 
Pro-Am Pro (Intermediate) 

Pro-Am Unlimited (Experienced) 
Advanced 

Expert 
Team 

 

Note: All categories will be  
judged per NWSAM rules.  

ARF aircraft and newcomers       
welcome!! 

No Turbines Due to Burn Ban 

Welcome to the 1st Annual NWSAM Scale Rally.  
NWSAM is proud to partner with the Faro Field Flyers in Chehalis, WA to put 

on our scale rally this year. This venue features a 1200’x60’  beautiful grass 
strip, with plenty of room for your RV, and there will be spectator parking for 
free all weekend. Food is available to purchase from our on site concessions, 

and there will be a barbecue dinner Saturday night for $20 per plate. 
 

Address: 1354 Pleasant Valley RD, Chehalis, WA 98532 

Directions to field: Take I-5 to exit 77 onto WA-6 West towards Pe Ell/
Raymond. Turn right onto Main Street Opas. Turn left onto HWY 603. Turn 
right onto Twin Oaks RD. Turn left onto Pleasant Valley RD, and the destina-
tion will be on your left. Watch for Model Airplane Event signs. Drive through 
covered bridge to Faro Field. RVs and trucks with trailers, please follow signs 
for RV Entry as you will not fit under the covered bridge. 

Landing Fee $40 

Receive a $10  
Discount If you 

join or are already a  
member of  

Northwest Scale  
Aero-Modelers! 

Event Hosted By: 
Northwest Scale Aero-Modelers 

http://www.nwsam.org/ 
Faro Field Flyers 

http://farofieldflyers.freeforums.net/ 

Contest Director: Tom Strom Jr. 
Phone: (360)791-7729 

Email: flyboy23e@aol.com 

Hotel Info: 
Best Western ~ (360)748-4040 

Econo Lodge ~ (360)740-5339 

Dry camping available at filed for $20 
for the weekend.  

Northwest Scale Aero Modelers Scale Rally 
 

 
 
 
 
July 27th—29th, 2018                                                               Chehalis, WA 



 

 

2018 Membership dues are now 

$100 .  If you pay by mail send 

your dues, proof of 2017 AMA 

membership and a self addressed 

stamped envelope to the 

Treasurer:  
SFRCF C/O Mark Pentony, 180 Vuecrest 

Dr. Union Wa 98592 

Make checks payable to SFRCF  

President...........................Dave Windom......... ........(406) 283-1916 

Vice President ..................Bob Treinen ................ ....(360 532-9219 

Secretary ..........................Sharon Diaz......................(360) 490-0191 

Treasurer ……………………..Mark Pentony ………………(360) 490-4742 

Safety Officer .............. ....Tom Strom Jr. ...................(360) 350-0181  

Board Members  

Board Member.................Dave Windom ……..……… (406) 283-1916  

Board Member.................Bob Treinen......................(360) 532-9219 

Board Member.................Jody Diaz ………………….... (360) 490-2461 

Board Member.................Sharon Diaz. ....................(360) 490-0191 

Board Member …………….Mark Pentony ……………….(360) 490-4742 

Board Member.................Tom Strom Jr....................(360) 350-0181  

Alt Board Member ..........Dick Robb   .......................(360) 427-4521  

Alt Board Member ..........Jeff Sterba …….. ...............(360) 490-5800 

Club Officers 
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R e l a y  f o r  L i f e  T e a m  

The Sanderson Field R/C 
Flyers is participating 
in Relay for Life this year 
in honor of Selena Myers. 
It has been 20 years since 
the club participated in 
this event. Sharon Diaz is 
our Team Captain. We 

hope you will all join us.  

You are invited to join usin 
walking to help save lives 
from cancer, at our Relay For Life event. Relay participants are deter-
mined to help the American Cancer Society fight all stages of all can-

cers, in all communities. 

American Cancer Society Relay For Life events bring communities to-

gether, where teams take turns walking or running around a track 
or path. Symbolizing that no one should face cancer alone, we take 
turns or walk together to show our passion for seeing the end of 

cancer in our lifetime. 

Will you join and walk with us? Learn more or register using the link 

below. 

http://main.acsevents.org/site/TR?
team_id=2285831&pg=team&fr_id=86815&s_locale=en_US&et=

-jPIUsUtAZ7qj-K6agArPA&s_tafId=2078639 

We have some great fundraising ideas.  But we are always open 

and grateful for any suggestions.  

Email sharonelenya@gmail.com or call 360-490-0191 


